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To that Undiscovered
Country

Larry Bennett

Ralph K. Nichol

Gary D. Young

Editor Notice

The Desert Dust is published

monthly except July and August

by El Korah Shriners at 1118

West Idaho Street, Boise, Idaho

83702.

All articles, events, unit

activities, announcements, and

pictures must be in the hands of

the Editor by the 20th of the

month preceding the publication

month in order to get them in

the Dust.

Please submit all ads, articles,

pictures, and announcements

for publication in the Dust to

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

or drop them in the Desert Dust

mailbox at El Korah.

November 2018 Stated Meeting
The next Stated Meeting of El Korah Shriners will be on Wednesday, November 14, 2018.

Social hour starts at 6:00 pm, dinner will be at 6:30, and the meeting will start at 7:30 pm. This

meeting is Chief Rabban Night!

EL KORAH SHRINE

2018 OFFICERS

Elected Officers

Potentate…………………...Dave Thomas

Chief Rabban………….….Garland Risner

Assistant Rabban……….....Rick Holloway

High Priest & Prophet..…….….Will Votaw

Oriental Guide………..….....…Dale Rutter

Treasurer…….………..………..Gary Betts

Recorder…….....….….Ray Westmoreland

Appointed Divan

Director…………..…...….…Jesse Laduke

Assistant Director…....….......Noah Serna

Chaplain …………….……..…...John Field

1st Ceremonial Master….....….Blake Titus

2nd Ceremonial Master....Raymond Schild

Marshal…..….........................Justin Boyer

Captain of the Guard….….Jimmy Hansen

Outer Guards……….…......Sean Newbry,

Chris Burgess, Gary Anton,

Jason Cheke, Wayne Foster

Aides

Chief Aide…….….…….………Ric Bobier

Desert Dust

Editor...……………..….Rick Holloway

elkorahdesertdust@gmail.com

Phone Numbers

Recorder…………...……….208-343-0571

Oasis………………………..208-343-1341

Office fax…………..….…....208-336-1527

Events: Circus/Football……208-333-8350

Hospital Board Members

Salt Lake City………..Ray Westmoreland

Portland………………………Dave Triplett

Portland…………..…….…..Rick Holloway

Portland……………...…Mike Mastropaolo

Advertise in the 

Desert Dust!
Reach over 700 Nobles,

Ladies, and friends who

receive the printed version of

the Desert Dust, plus

hundreds more who download

the web version!

W x H      Price per month

2” x 3”       $20

2” x 5½”    $30

3¾” x 4¾” $40 (1/4 page)

7” x 4¾”    $60 (1/2 page)

7” x 9”       $80 (full page)

Your ad may be adjusted to fit

in available space, but it will

be at least as large as the

sizes listed above.

2019 Dues

Dues notices have been sent

out for your 2019 Dues for El

Korah. Please help your

Shrine stay strong! You can

call the Recorder’s office at

208-343-0571 for assistance.

Thank you!
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Potentate’s Page    By Illustrious Sir Dave Thomas

October came and went in a flash, some of the highlights include an Octoberfest lunch
which was well attended by Nobles and Masons, a great introduction to who we are and
what we have to offer, thanks Noble Dale for putting it together, let’s do it again! By the
way, somehow the sauerkraut got forgotten, maybe we will see it again later? October
Stated was Past Potentates night, an outstanding job in case you missed it. Snake River SC
held their annual auction, raised ~$18,000 for operating funds and Caravan food
purchases.

The 64th Annual Food Caravan was the next Saturday, preliminary numbers from our Wagonmaster, Noble Jay 
Garrett: $466.023.53, up $100,000 from last year! Banquet that evening was an Oktoberfest featuring the Al 
Kader Keggers German Lager, what a treat after an all-day drive. We will have to wait for a report on the 
Sportsman’s Classic from the Raffle Team. We now have a new Recorder, Noble Art stepped down for personal 
reasons, I have appointed Noble Ray Westmoreland, PP to finish out his term, Thanks Noble Ray for stepping up! 

Now what’s coming up:

November 10th - Nile Fashion show, contact your favorite Princess for tickets for your Lady.
November 14th - This is a busy day, first off we are having an Honored Ladies Luncheon, starting at 11:30 AM, 
Honored Ladies are hosted, for Nobles attending the luncheon, it will be $12. Menu is Roast Beef, Mashed and 
gravy, corn, rolls and a nice dessert. We will put a list together of who needs rides. 
Stated meeting, this is the step up meeting, should be entertaining, Social at 6, dinner at 6:30, meeting at 7:30. 
Video-conferencing’s key to success is to disable Wi-Fi on your phone during the meeting.
November 17th – Cold Sands Ceremony, we are light on candidates, cold sands at 4:30 in the Gold Room, Hosted 
bar in the Tiger Room at 5:30, Fezzing at 6:15, Dinner following, music and dancing after, This will again be a 
“theme” party, details to follow.
November 23rd – E-W Shrine Football Game, 8 Man at 11AM, 11 Man at 2 PM. Put on a fez and show your 
support for this fundraiser for our patient travel fund. We always need help selling programs, answering questions 
and cheering on your favorite team (just say West). 

Nobles, Dazzle is languishing away in the Circus Office and his chariot is gathering dust in my machine shed, 
someone please step up and rescue him. 

See you all at the Temple!

Yours in the Faith,   David E. Thomas, Potentate 2018 and Lady Pam

Imperial Sesssion 2019!!

El Korah has a block of rooms reserved at the Hilton
Garden Inn for the Imperial Session in Nashville, TN,
June 30 – July 4th in 2019. We have a few rooms
left and still have time to get more. Imperial Sir Jim
Cain and his lady Patsy have promised to roll out the
red carpet for El Korah. We’ll have a hospitality
room and plenty of fun activities for this once in a
lifetime opportunity in a great city. Stay over for the
4th of July for one of the best fireworks displays in
the United States. If you are interested in joining
the party in music city, please contact Garland 208-
866-9411 or Sue Risner 208-860-2291.
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IRAS TEMPLE NO. 40, 
DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE

By SALLY SABINO
Princess Badoura

Our October calendar was filled with enJOYable activities from Club visits,
monthly sewing and cards for the children, Founders Day luncheon and
Stated Session honoring our 50 year members and Clubs.

Practice times were set for the Supreme Queen’s Visit and Ceremonial that
was held on Monday October 29th.

On October 12, Queen Jackie and the line officers visited Zenobia Club in Twin
Falls and October 25 a visit and lunch was in Emmett at Tirzah Club. Both visits
were filled with smiles, wonderful conversations and items to bring back for the
Fashion Show and the hospitals. Thank you again to all of the Clubs for your
love, caring and unwavering support for the children.

Queen Jackie and JPQ Jenny Isserman traveled to Edmonton and Calgary,
Alberta for two of the Supreme Queen Official Visits representing our Temple.
Queen Jackie also attended the Official Supreme Queen Visits to Portland and
Salt Lake City.

Upcoming activities:
November 3 – Queen Jackie and the line officers will represent the Daughters of
the Nile Temple No. 40 in the Veterans Parade and again in the Boise Holiday
Parade on November 17.

November 10th is our Annual Fashion Show fundraiser. It promises to be a FUN
event with an ugly sweater contest, Santa and Pajama parade, and Cookie Jars
filled with surprises for silent auction. Live auction of a 7.5 ft fully decorated
Christmas tree delivered and set up, and many other items. Tickets are $25 and
include all of the above, delicious food and an entertainment surprise (Merri
and Willis Carr from Opera Idaho) you won’t want to miss. Tickets can be
purchased from PQ Delta Holloway. Social is at 11:30 and lunch served at 12:00.

Early Note – Mark your calendars for the Dancer’s Annual New Year’s Eve
dinner - dance. Rumors are that it will outdo all the past ones.

On October 18, Queen Jackie recognized Ann Triplett
and Leslie Hadden as 50 year members! Thank you
for being such active members in our Temple.
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Portland Shrine Hospital Report
Rick Holloway, Board of Governors

The Portland Shriners Hospital October Board meeting was held in conjunction with
several other Hospital Boards in Las Vegas at the annual Shriners Open. A total of 5
Hospital Boards met individually and then collectively to share ideas and network.

The annual Food Drive to the Portland Hospital was on October 20. Once again, the
support exceeded all previous years. More than $440,000 was raised to support the
Portland Hospital from several Al Kader clubs and units. A special Thank You to Jay
Garrett for his role as Wagonmaster for the Idaho/Eastern Oregon contingent!!

The Portland Hospital continues to increase its year to date referrals for new patients and from physicians. We had a 33
percent increase in the utilization of the walk-in fracture and sports injury clinic in September. Total revenue is very nearly at
budget and expenses have been monitored closely as well. Outpatient surgeries is on track to be slightly lower than last year.

We want to thank all of the Nobles for their support of the mission our wonderful staff carries out each day to care for the
children!

Carats for Caring  by Pam Thomas
I would like to thank my Committee Chairperson Denny Field for taking on this large assignment. She is a new Shrine Lady
and had no idea what she was getting into: in the interim of this adventure she learned not only the laborious hours it takes
as a committee but candy 101. She was very lucky to have Co-Chairs P.P. Ladies Reggie McFarland, Debi Irish, and Vee
Garrett. We also had on the committee Rosie Mews, Ellie Flinn, Marlene Bull and Diedra Votaw. These ladies were non-
stoppable when it came to getting the job done! Thank You Ladies!

The event was on Friday September 21, 2018 and it looks like we will be sending over $5000, to Camp limb-ited.

I would also like to thank Samantha Titus for taking pictures during the night, Black Light Patrol, Cameleers, Greeters, Sally
Sabino, Polly Bemis Ranch, Rick & Jackie Holloway, Dick Swift (not only for his contribution but for his music running but also
for being in the booth for everything we needed), Robyn Bobier, Rosie Mews and so very many more for all their donations
to help the children for the camp un-limb=ited. The sponsors were listed in the Program.

I would like to congratulate Sue Risner in winning the necklace. She seemed to be very surprised! Thank you to all that
bought a ticket and supported us that night or that helped work. We truly appreciate you. We had many Nobles help us, You
truly are very NOBLE….we couldn’t have done all we did without you.

I would like to thank our emcee for the night who did a fantastic job! Ann Triplett, you are awesome! Thank you from the
bottom of my heart. I know how much you love Shrine hospitals for the children.

We had a very special guest that night and this is what we work so hard for…the ambassador for SLC hospital who is 11 years
old. She was a real trooper and loved the Strawberries. She kept eating them with chocolate as she could on Friday…LOL
Thank you Ray for getting her for us.

God Bless and Shrine Love
First Lady Pam

Remember to Vote on November 6!
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El Korah

American Legion

Post 100

Dear Veteran, August 2018

The Post has been on vacation this summer, and is about to
resume our post activities. Accordingly, we will have a October
meeting on the 19th (always the 3rd Friday of the month). As
usual, we will have a lunch at 11:30 a.m. in the El Korah’s Oasis
followed by a meeting at noon. Our meeting location is 1118
West Idaho Street downtown Boise.

Last year was a good membership year, finishing well above
100%. We have recently begun a new membership year and
the challenge for another 100% year is ahead of us. It is
achievable with everyone’s help. So when you meet someone
new, ask them if they are a veteran, then when did they serve?
If they qualify for membership, ask them to join our American
Legion Post. It is that easy, and with this approach, we can
again be a 100% Post in 2019.

I hope to see many of you again at our November meeting.
Until then continue to have a fun and safe summer.

The Nomads RV Club recently held elections for the
coming year. Elected officers include: Jay Garrett –
Trailboss (president), David Thomas – Assistant
Trailboss (vice president), and Warren Hill – Scout
(secretary/treasurer).

Camp outings for 2019 have been selected. Our
camping schedule will be:

April 29-May 2 - Ambassador RV Resort, Caldwell

May 24-26 - Hagerman RV Village, Hagerman

June 9-11 - McCall RV Resort, McCall

August 1-3 - Mountain View RV Park, Baker City,
Oregon – East West Shrine Game weekend

August 23-25 - Challis Hot Springs, Challis – Idaho
Masonic Picnic weekend

September 16-17 - Mountain Home RV Park,
Mountain Home

Nomads RV Club welcomes all Shriners who enjoy the
outdoors to join us for fun and fellowship. You don't
have to own an RV to participate as many of our
outing locations offer cabins or have BnB rooms
available. Those that have “retired” from pulling or
driving their RV can join us for summer fun.

We have fun all summer long!

Contact a Nomad officer for more information:
Trailboss Jay Garrett (208) 707-4397, Assistant
Trailboss Dave Thomas (208) 405-9560, or Scout
Warren Hill – (208) 994-6596.

Nomads News
Warren Hill, Scout

General Order #1 from Shriners International

The following guidelines apply to the use of social media by all

Nobles, personally in his capacity as a Shriner, as well as on

behalf of all Shrine Associations, Temples, Units, and Shrine

Clubs. Nobles should always be aware that all electronic

communications are permanent and may be made public, even if

deleted.

All internet and cellular phone based electronic communications

must:

1. Be in compliance with and conform to the Code of Ethics of

Shriners International (Bylaws §210.7).

2. Reflect positively on Shriners International and Shriners

Hospitals for Children.

3. Not contain content or commentary that is antagonistic,

bullying, confidential, defamatory, harassing, offensive,

political, pornographic, profane, racially motivated, or religious.

4. Not contain a third party’s copyrighted material, trademarks,

service marks or other protected material.

In addition, all official Association, Temple, Unit and Shrine

Club social media websites and accounts must be accessible to

and controlled by more than one administrator. Violation of

these guidelines may be considered in determining whether such

posts constitute conduct unbecoming a Noble.
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Greeters Greetings
By Bill Sawyer, President

The Greeters held their October meeting at El Korah on
October 5th. After a delicious roast pork dinner by Ronda, we
were entertained by Dave Wali, the president of Gardner
Company, one of the construction companies that is changing
the skyline of Boise. His question and answer format answered
questions regarding further development of downtown. The
takeaway, for me at least was that there is no end in sight.

Our next meeting will be held at El Korah on November 2. The
dinner will be Ronda's delicious Roast Beef with all the
trimmings and as always there will be gluten free meals for
those who request them. Our speaker for the evening will be
Jeff Rosenthal, head of the Ada County Humane Society.

If you enjoy history, you may enjoy:

A Musician in the Great War

Diary of a WW1 Soldier
By

Adolph Kuellmer and 

Joanne Kuellmer Franklin

This book features Joanne’s grandfather’s diary

kept while he was serving in France during WW1

including time in the trenches, Adolph’s photos

before, during and after the war, a roster of his

regiment, and an introduction written by Joanne.

Copies available on Amazon (by title), or from

Joanne. Email Joanne for more information at

joannekf@gmail.com

Players Playbill

It’s coming up fast! Melodrama 2019 will be here

in a few short months. This year’s play is “The

Treasure of Shiver River” and is being cast at

this time. More information to follow.

Look for the Players to put on a Cold Sands

Ceremonial on November 17 as well as

continuing to help with sound and lights at many

of the events happening at El Korah this fall.

Honored Ladies 
Luncheon

Illustrious Sir David Thomas would like
to invite our Honored Ladies to a
Luncheon at El Korah Temple.

Wednesday, November 14
Social at 11:30

Lunch at 12:00 noon

Transportation provided if 
needed

Please RSVP to the Recorder’s office 
at 208-343-0571

More details to follow! 

mailto:joannekf@gmail.com
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From the 

Recorder’s 

Desk
Changes are afoot in the
Recorder’s Office. Please
welcome Past Potentate Ray
Westmoreland as the official
Recorder. Art Kilton is
stepping down effective
November 1st, having run
out of energy for such an
important task. Thank you for
the opportunity to serve.

There have been some
accomplishments this past
year with more to come. The
kitchen is up and running.
Gather your friends and call
Ronda 208-794-4733 to cater
your next Unit and Club
activity. The coffee pot has
been moved to the wall
outside the kitchen. All of the
needed condiments are in the
cabinet next to the coffee.

Allow me to introduce Phil
Pirie, who is doing our
janitorial work. He’s very
efficient, having worked for
the Boise School District for
many years. If you run into
him around the Temple, say
hello. He’s a friendly chap
anxious to do good for the
Temple.

To regain some energy, Art is
leaving early for travel on a
Cruise Ship. Bon Voyage!

From the Idaho Statesman…circa 1922 Boise State Football 
Season is Here!

Tailgate parties will be
held at El Korah each day
BSU plays a football game
this fall! Watch your
email for announcements
of future parties!



2018 Sportsmans Classic!!!

Unbelievable! This is really the best description of the 2018 El Korah Sportsmans Classic Raffle and
Auction presented by Dennis Dillon and DDRV.com. This year’s event is not only in the history
books, one could say it easily rewrote the history book. There were over 300 people in attendance
and the addition of an auction this year was huge! If you weren’t at the event, you missed an
incredible party! ! !

We would like to pay a special thank you to our presenting sponsor, Dennis Dillon and DDRV.com
for their incredible support for our event and the auction. The team will hope to have final
numbers for the November stated meeting.

We made some changes to the ticket sales and the evening itself this year that brought a number
of new moving parts to our event. It wasn’t all seamless but everyone chipped in and made it
work incredibly well for our guests.

The team would like to thank all of the nobles who helped us at the Western Idaho Fair and
getting the word out about the new on-line purchase program. Special thanks to the Provost
Guard for helping us get everyone checked in as they had a whole new process to deal with this
year with our on line ticket sales and they did a great job of adapting. Our Greeters made sure
that everyone felt welcome and helped people find their seats so all in attendance had a smile on
their face from the start. The Sand Duners set up and decorated the room both upstairs and down
and also did double duty on Saturday to make sure we preserved all of the parking we had
arranged for our guests. The “Elite” Black Light Patrol went way above and beyond with our side
games and completely sold out. The ladies and family members of the team stepped up to make
the 2018 Sportsmans Classic a wonderful event.

The team members of Garland Risner, Larry Ridenour, Shane Curry, Santa Bob Albert, Rob Johnson,
Jose Costa, Alan Fox, Dave Zanecki and Mike Cunningham, knocked the cover off the ball.

Job well done Sportsmans Team!
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Major Sponsor Dennis Dillon and his wife Joan
preparing to draw the first winner in the raffle!

The first quilt to be sold at auction. It
fetched an amazing $1,600!!
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Commercial and Residential Cleaning Services
Commercial and Residential Carpet Cleaning

Owner: Glen and Darla Butz
208-724-7619


